
1989 Town Meeting 
 
The rescheduled 1989 town meeting was held at the Eureka Town hall Tuesday March 21 

at 8:00 pm.  This was the third time the meeting was postponed  on account of the 
weather.  Bev Topp was elected moderator.  She was our first lady moderator we had. 
 
Minutes of the 1988 meeting were approved as read. 

 
Gary Schultz had printed copies of the treasurer report which he had passed out and 
explained.  This was approved on a motion by George Sauber seconded by Gary 
Gunderson. 

 
Ray Kadlec then presented the matter of compensation for town officers.  The present 
rate of  $35.00 A meeting the supervisor would get over $600.00 a year.  This would lead 
to withholding and a lot of work for our treasurer.  He asked the meeting if they would 

approve a $600.00 yearly wage.  This was passed on a motion by Clark Smith seconded 
by Jim Madden. 
 
Ray also pointed out that no doubt but what the second runway for airlake would go 

through as presented. 
 
 Sauber brought up the matter of fire protection for the hangars at Airlake.  He moved to 
have the board check on this; it was seconded by Clark and carried. 

 
New work was presented by Ray.  The steep hill on 225 th and Dodd was to be cut down.  
Culvert situation on Highview and 240 th St. to be resolved this year. 
 

Geo. Johnson present some figures on water flowwhich led to some discussion.  
 
Cheryl then went over our 1988 finances. 
 

She pointed out we had two bridges replaced and with some help from the county 
engineer they had bee replaced at a minimum cost to the township. 
 
It was brought out that the controversial W.M.O.’s were a state requirement and we had 

no choice but to pay.   
 
She then presented the income for 1988 and the proposed budget for 1990.  Property tax 
was set at $108,600.00 on a motion by Ollie Leine seconded by Melford Knutson her 

report was approved. 
 
The clerk then presented figures to show that the agriculture preservation act would not 
provide any relief this year or 1990.  He presented figures to show how our 1989 taxes 

were apportioned and explained a new tax relief if your 1989 taxes were up over 10%. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned. 



 
Hilman Leine, Clerk 

 

Election 
 Ray Kadlec  15 
 Gary Schulz  15 


